
BLACK SWAMP QUILTERS GUILD Minutes 

November 10, 2016 

President Ruth Lucius called the meeting to order at 7:02pm   

Introduction: 64 members in attendance – no new members and 2 visitors  

October minutes no corrections   

Treasurer’s Report no corrections 

Committee Reports: 

Meet a member, presented by Sandy Lepper 

Denise Beck who lives in Rising Sun, OH.  Her household consists of her 
husband, herself and some pets.  She has been sewing and quilting for 15 years.   
Something new that she would like to learn is perfect piping.  She joined Black 
Swamp Quilters because she wanted to join a Guild.   

Pat Draheim lives in Toledo, OH.  Her household consists of her.  She has been 
sewing and quilting since a child.  Something new that she would like to learn 
is better color coordination.  She joined our Guild because she wanted to meet 
quilting friends.   

Marge Hufford, lives in Perrysburg.   Her household consists of her.  She has 
been sewing for 70 years.  Something new that she would like to learn is to get 
better at picking colors.  She joined the guild because she came to a meeting 
and has been coming ever since.  

Program Committee: UFO’s Kathy Haver has pictures of what you committed to finishing.  
Bring your projects at whatever state they are in at the January Meeting.  

Old Business: Thank you to Retreat Committee Board members Rita Trumbell, Sandy Lepper 
and Mary Lee Grabowski.  Next year’s retreat will be October 19th to October 22nd, more 
details to come.     No more personal items such as tables and irons will be allowed next year.  
Retreat committee, wants to purchase power strips and additional items needed for the 
retreat with the extra money left over from this year retreat.   Sandy Lepper, made a motion 
to purchase the items and Shari Wiseman seconded the motion.  

• Newsletter: Cindy Huffman is retiring from the Newsletter and looking for a volunteer.  
If no one volunteers, we will not have a newsletter.  Please, see Ruth if interested.  



• December Brunch: money was collected for the brunch, to be held at the Bowling 
Green Country Club on December 10th.  $10.00 Gift Exchange is optional for a sewing 
related item. Brunch will start at 10:00, you can arrive at 9:30. 

• New Business: Audit Committee Jeane Langendorfer will be chairman, along with 
Joanne Kesson.  

• Budget Committee: will be meeting at Ruth Lucius’ house on November 12th.  Along 
with Ruth and Barb, two more members are needed, Sandy Lepper and Bess Wood 
volunteered.  

• Donated Vintage Quilts: Cindy Huffman, was given at retreat, 1930 inspired in various 
stages.  Suggestion was to have a raffle/drawing in our March Meeting.  

• Thank you to Christine Wolff for handling the portable microphone.  

Announcements:  

• Next meeting is December 10th – Brunch at the Bowling Green Country Club 

• Thank you cards were sent from St. V’s Hospital  

• Mini Group information in the newsletter 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:22pm 

Program: Round Robin – Marsha Randles – group showed what they have received back so far.   

Kathy Haver – Easy Backs  

Charity Quilts 

Show and Tell 


